



120 Corinth Church Road
Mooresville, NC 28115
(704) 857-7532
www.westcorinthbaptistchurch.com



From The Pastor's Corner:

We just finished celebrating Mother's Day and again, I thank God for a godly mother and for all of the other godly mother's that God has put in my life over the years. I still believe that there is no higher calling nor is there a greater need than that of godly mothers to teach their children in the ways of God.

This month the Outreach committee planned and hosted an information booth at the Mooresville City Race Day event. I was unable to be there as in times past, but I want to say thank you to each and every one that took time out of their day to man the booth and share news about our church and about the gospel of the Lord Jesus Christ. We are not responsible for what people do with the truth; we are simply responsible for sharing the truth.



The blessings of God are not contingent on whether people chose to believe or not, but rather on our obedience to "go and tell". You may never see the fruit of your labor that day but only God knows what a person does when no one else is around. The words that you may have spoken to someone may lay dormant in their heart and mind for years and then some event may take place that brings them back to their remembrance and can give them hope in their time of need. We should not be discouraged just because we may not see an immediate response.

Each Wednesday evening at the end of our Bible Study, we read a list of names that have been placed on the list by the attendees. We try to be faithful in not only praying for them on Wednesday evenings but throughout the week as well. As of right now there are 27 names on the (Continued on the back)

list. Three names have been crossed off the list after they gave their heart and life to the Lord Jesus. There is simply nothing more important than the salvation of souls. I Timothy 2:1-6 says, "I exhort therefore, that, first of all, supplications, prayers, intercessions, and giving of thanks, be made for all men. (2) For kings, and for all that are in authority; that we may lead a quiet and peaceable life in all godliness and honesty. (3) For this is good and acceptable in the sight of God our Savior; (4) Who will have all men to be saved, and to come unto the knowledge of the truth. (5) For there is one God, and one mediator between God and men, the man Christ Jesus; (6) Who gave himself a ransom for all, to be testified in due time." If God the Father thought our soul was so valuable that he would give His Only Begotten Son as a sacrifice for our sins, then surely, we should find the time to witness and pray for lost souls before it is eternally too late. We try to meet the physical needs of those around us when we can, but how does that compare to a soul?

May God help each of us to see what is truly important in this life before it is too late.

May God Bless Each of You, Pastor Robert



The Daughters of the King will serve the VBS meal on Tuesday, June 10th. If you can help prepare and serve, please see Valerie Bowen. This will be our June meeting so we will not meet at our scheduled time on June 14th.

We will be back on schedule for July, so hope to see everyone on July 12th at 9:00am for breakfast, devotion and service work! All are welcome.

As a reminder, all baby bottles for Life Choices of Rowan are due June 8th! Thanks to all who have participated.



June 21st

7:30 – 9:30am Please come and join us as we greet our neighbors and share Christian fellowship. Everyone is welcome!



June 2025

To God Be The Glory

Learning About the Feeding of the Five Thousand.





Looking forward to another Parents Night Out!! Last month we learned how Jesus fed 5,000 with only a few fish and a few loaves of bread. We are continuing with our bible drills and memorization work. We also made Mother's Day gifts. This month, we'll continue with the miracles of Jesus, and we'll work on Father's Day gifts while still learning about the books of the bible! We've hit the playground the last few months, and it's been great to be outside.

Thanks to all those who continue to faithfully volunteer.



Vacation Bible School Sunday, June 8th – Thursday, June 12th 5:45 - 8:15pm Howdy partners!! At the Wonder Junction VBS, we'll travel through the Old West while marveling at Jesus' birth, childhood, ministry, death and resurrection, and coming return! So, please join us!

As a reminder, the kids and workers will start each night with an opening assembly, and a meal will be provided as part of the VBS schedule. The adults will meet at 6:30pm.

Please help us spread the word by taking a flyer in the narthex and continue to make VBS a prayer priority!

June 2025



Children's Church:

I can't believe it is almost summer. A lot of kids are already out of school. It just feels like we celebrated Christmas! VBS is in just a few weeks and I'm looking forward to what God has in store. This month we have been learning about David and how God is always with you. I am excited to see what God has in store for next month. I hope everyone enjoys the start of summer.

Pastor Jesse



To God Be The Glory



Youth Ministry:

There will be a lock in on July 25th. Watch your bulletin and next month's newsletter for additional details.

Pastor Jesse's Thought for the Day:

Faith goes up the stairs that love has built and looks out the windows which hope has opened.

Charles Spurgeon

Children's Church Schedule:

June 1st Scott & Vernelle Davis

June 8th Sherri Hannah

June 15th Sam and Jeanna Gregory
June 22nd Michael and Angela Hinson

June 29th Mike and Melissa Tabor



On Saturday, June 28th, the Seniors will meet at the church at 4:30pm. We will have barbeque with all the fixings! As usual, there is a sign-up sheet in the narthex so we will have enough food.

Also, the seniors will be serving the evening meal for VBS on Wednesday, June 11th and we need volunteers to help serve. If you can help, please see me.

Thank You, Linda Moody

June 2025

Let's Celebrate!! Happy Birthday to......

Linda Moody – 1st

Ron Webb- 1st

Kelly Teeter – 3rd

Ansley Greene -4th

Clyde Paschal – 5th

Doug Allen – 9th

Jeanna Gregory – 10th

Steve Sechler – 10th

Gleen Hinson – 12th

Scott Wilson – 19th

Doll Childers – 25th

Wanda Collins - 29th

Jesse Walton – 29th





THANK YOU to all who supported the baby shower for the Greene Family. Now, we wait!



Happy Anniversary to...

Robert and Linda Leazer – 7th Chris and Kelly Teeter – 7th Sam and Jeanna Gregory - 9th Scott and Ginny Wilson - 12th Ronnie and Suzette Flowers – 16th Robert and Karen Suttles – 17th





Next month on Sunday morning, July 13th, missionaries David and Melanie Powley, will share updates regarding their mission work in Mexico. Please plan to attend!

Missions at Work!

June Events:

Parents Night Out June 6th

June $8^{th} - 12^{th}$

Community Breakfast June 21st

Senior's Meeting June 28th June 29th Baptist Men





This month's shout out goes to all those volunteers who supported the **Race City Festival** in Mooresville by handing out flyers, sharing information about our church, and most importantly, sharing the gospel to all those who stopped by the West Corinth tent. This supports the essence of outreach by letting others know about God and His Son and pointing them to salvation. Thank you for giving your time and may God bless all those who came!









Free..... First Come, First Serve!

The church has a number of place settings that were used years ago in the old dining hall. The Kitchen Committee is planning to donate them unless anyone in the church is interested in taking a set or several place settings. Please see Carol Hager by June 30th if you are interested.